
 
_______________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Best wishes for a Merry Christmas and Happy 
new Year 

 
 

 
 
 
 

Community Project Success Story 
Earlier this year the Community Services Project Chairperson and President met with Anglicare and Chinderah Hub to 
discuss a possible social project that would support a connection to community for those in our community feeling 
lonely and isolated. 
This project has now been running over the past few months (Breakfast Buddies and Ladies Lunches) and has been 
embraced by a number of members of the local community. Recently the club received an email from Kay Redman 
from the Chinderah Hub which is a testament to the success of the project (see Below) …… Congratulations and well 
done to those members who have been instrumental in providing this service to the community. 
 
From: Chinderah Donation Hub  
Sent: Thursday, November 28, 2024 1:07:57 PM                    Subject: Feedback from Lunch Ladies 

Hi Everyone, 
I just wanted to share some feedback from one of the ladies who attends our Lunch Ladies. 

Lynne popped in today just to let us know what a wonderful time she has been having at the group. She especially 
LOVED the Melbourne Cup day and LOVED the Christmas Break up! She had so much fun!! 

She is a widower, who has no family around her, no friends, and has found it difficult finding and making connections. 
The group has made a massive impact on her social life, she has looked forward to it every fortnight and has met 
some really lovely ladies and now friends! 
She just wanted us to know - and i personally can speak to the excitement and joy she had in her face when she was 
telling me this 
So lovely to hear - the group is achieving exactly what we hoped it would!!  
 
Warm Regards 
Kay Redman 
Chinderah Community Hub 
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Leadership 2024/25 
President: Clive Rimell. District Governor, Lisa Hunt, 

RI President: Stephanie Urchick 
Meetings 2nd  & 4th  Monday 6:00pm for 6:30pm AEST 

Venue: Tweed South Sports Club 
4 Minjungball Drive 
Tweed Heads South  

 
 
 
 
 
 

Apologies: 
Please notify the Secretary Jessica 

Keast by Monday midday if unable to 
attend. 

 
M: 0429922296 (text preferred) 

 



 
 

Hello again, and for the last time in 2024 here is a brief roundup of some of the things that 
have been happening in our club in recent weeks….. 

In November I was invited to attend a meeting of the Probus club of Banora Point to 
celebrate their 30th anniversary of being created by our club.    

At our own meeting later that day we had a very good guest speaker, Toni Pilcher, who told 
us about ORBIS and the work they do to help people regain their sight, by having their own 
operating theatre aboard an aircraft.   

Later in the month a few of us attended the District Foundation Seminar and this was very 
informative! 

Our club projects in Chinderah have now paused for the Christmas break and will restart in 
February. We are getting good attendance at both, and I want to relay to you some great 
feedback from one of the ladies who attends our Lunch Ladies event. This particular lady 
visited the Chinderah  Hub to say that she had a wonderful time , she really enjoyed the day 
and she had so much fun !!  She is a widower, she has no family around her, no friends, and 
has found it difficult finding and making connections . This group has made a massive 
impact on her social life, she has looked forward to it every fortnight and she has met some 
really lovely ladies , and now friends . What terrific feedback that is, the group is certainly 
achieving exactly what we all hoped it would. 

Don’t forget to book in with either Laurie or Geoff for the party on Dec 14th.   

 Seasons Greetings to you all. 
Clive Rimell 
President 

 
 
 
 
 

 

 
  What’s on? 

         Monday 9th December  2024 
             6:00 pm for 6:30 pm start 
Guest Speaker: CEO Adam Ried &Director 

of Nursing Rachel Andrews 
Topic:  Tweed Valley Hospital  

 
          Saturday14th December 2024 

                  6:00 pm  
                  Christmas Break up  

The Four Way Test 
 

Is it the Truth? 
 

Is it Fair to all concerned? 
 

Will it build Goodwill and Better 
Friendships? 

 
Will it be Beneficial to all concerned? 



 

Christmas Celebration Photos 
               

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

 



               Rotary Club Christmas Party: Saturday 14th 
December  

Hosts: Christine and Laurie Kavanagh 
Venue: No.56 Mt Bilinga Circuit  

Bilambil Heights 
Time : 6.00pm 

Attire: Something Christmassy  
RSVP: Geoff Price: 0438 245 252 

Carol Price: 0418 735 532 
 

______________________________________________________________________________ 

Our Causes
• Promoting peace. Rotary encourages conversations to foster understanding within and across cultures. . 
• Fighting disease. ... 
• Providing clean water, sanitation, and hygiene. ... 
• Saving mothers and children. ... 
• Supporting education. ... 
• Growing local economies. ... 
• Protecting the environment. 

Core Values 

• service  
• Fellowship,  
• Diversity,  
• Integrity,  
• Leadership. 

Avenues of Service 

• Club 
• Vocational  
• Community 
• International  
• New Generations (Youth) 



 

 

 

 

. 
 

 

And the winner is 
Twenette 

 



Rotary Club of Banora Tweed Website: https://www.rotarybanoratweed.org.au/ 

Rotary Club of Banora Tweed Face Book  

District 9640 Website:  https://rotary9640.org/ 

District 9640 Face Book  

Digital 9640 Contact Directory: https://rotary9640.org/page/rotary-district-9640-directory 

My Rotary : https://my.rotary.org/en/home 

Rotary International: https://www.rotary.org/ 

__________________________________________________________________________ 

 

Date & Time What’s 
Happening 

Guest 
Speaker/Event 

Topic 

Comments Venue/ 
Organiser 

Recurring Community Projects 
1st & 3rd Tuesday 

10.am-12md 
Menz Mob Recurring 

Event 
David Stubbin & 
Peter Wallace 

Harrison 

South Tweed Sports 
Club Secret Garden 

Sunday - weekly 
7.00am -9.00am 

Breakfast for the 
Homeless 

You have a Friend 

Recurring 
Event 

Jack Wilson Jack Evans Boat 
Harbour 

2nd & 4th Tuesday 
9.30am-12md 

Breakfast Brothers Recurring 
Event 

Clive Rimell & Jim King Chinderah Scout Hall 

1st & 3rd Tuesday 
 

Ladies Lunch Recurring 
Event 

Louanne King & 
Jessica Keast 

Chinderah Scout Hall 

DECEMBER: DISEASE PREVENTION AND TREATMENT MONTH  
Monday 9th  

6.00pm for 6.30pm 
Club Meeting 

Last meeting for 
2024 

Adam Reid: GM of  
Tweed Valley Hospital 

Rachel Andrew 
Director of Nursing  

South Tweed Sports 
Club Secret Garden 

Saturday 14th  
6.00pm start 

Christmas Party Hosts 
Christine and Laurie 

Kavanagh 

RSVP: Sat 7th 
December  

Ph: Geoff: 0438 245 252 
      Carol: 0418 735 532 

No. 56 Mt Bilinga 
Circuit, Bilambil 
Heights 

 
Christmas /New Year Break 

 
Last meeting 9th December 2024……………………. 13th January First meeting 2025 

 
 

JANUARY: VOCATIONAL SERVICE 
Monday 13th  Club meeting  Wendy Scarlett Polio Plus Video South Tweed Sports 

Club Secret Garden 

https://www.rotarybanoratweed.org.au/
https://rotary9640.org/
https://rotary9640.org/page/rotary-district-9640-directory
https://my.rotary.org/en/home
https://www.rotary.org/

